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[image: image2.emf]  The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted audience. A school newsletter can be a great way to develop a strong relationship with parents. First, choose a short title or theme for your newsletter — something like "School News," or “Back to School.”  If you’d like,  you  can also add a   date and   volume number  for yo ur  newsle t ter.   Next, establish how much time  and money you can spend on your  newsletter. These factors will  help determine how frequently  you publish the newsletter and  its length.  
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¡La clase de español!






























































Dear Families,





My Spanish curriculum will include many listening, speaking, reading, and writing activities. In order for students to progress in their Spanish instruction, they need to expand their vocabulary knowledge. The increase in their vocabulary knowledge will enable them to have quicker access to learning the Spanish language.





How can we promote vocabulary growth?





Students must have multiple and meaningful opportunities to use the new vocabulary. I use flashcards, books, music, worksheets, visual aids, conversation practice, crossword puzzles, and games when teaching new vocabulary. There are many ways in which you can support your child’s vocabulary development. The following are suggestions you can try at home. 





Flashcards – Write the Spanish vocabulary on strips of paper or index cards. Record the English translations on the backside. Challenge your child to see how quickly he or she can say the English translations.





Songs and Chants – We do many simple songs and chants to help students remember new vocabulary. Many of these songs and chants will be sent home with your child to practice at home.





Read-Alouds – Check out your local library. There are a number of bilingual books that include English 








Try practicing these 


songs and chants. 








¡Hola! Means Hello 


(to the tune of “London Bridge”) 





¡Hola! means hello-o-o, hello-o-o, hello-o-o. ¡Hola! means hello-o-o. ¡Hola, amigos! 





¡Adiós! Means Good-bye 


(to the tune of “London Bridge”) 





¡Adiós! means goo-ood-bye, goo-ood-bye, goo-ood-bye. ¡Adiós! means goo-ood-bye. ¡Adiós, amigos!





The Pledge of Allegiance 


Juro fidelidad a la bandera de los Estados Unidos de América, y a la republica que representa, una nación bajo Dios, indivisible, con libertad y justicia para todos. 
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Greetings Check Questions to ask your child and possible responses: 





1. ¿Cómo estás? 


    (How are you?) 


bien (good/well)


mal (bad/not well)


así, así (so-so/okay)





2. ¿Cómo te llamas? 


    (What’s your name?) 


Me llamo _______.


(My name is _______.)





3. What is the difference   


    between buenos días, 


    buenas tardes, and buenas


    noches?


good morning, good       afternoon, and good     evening/night








Thank you for your support!





Señora Peace


 


Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns at � HYPERLINK "mailto:lpeace@solake.org" �lpeace@solake.org�














translations and pronunciations. Reading aloud to children is a great way to introduce new vocabulary and get them excited about learning a new language.





Media – Listen to native speakers talk on CDs, television shows, or movies. Put on Spanish subtitles when available. This will help improve your child’s listening skills and pronunciation of Spanish vocabulary. 





Make Connections – Find cognate words that have a common origin or a similar meaning in Spanish and English. Looking for cognates helps children make connections between new Spanish words and English words that they already know. Examples: elefante, elephant; hamburguesa, hamburger; fantástico, fantastic 





Spanish Bee – Orally quiz your child on their Spanish translations. This is great practice before a Spanish vocabulary test. Give your child a word or phrase in English and have him or her translate it into Spanish. Try to turn it into a contest to make it more exciting.





Memory Game – This is a card game designed for two players. Students have to be able to match the Spanish words to their English translation. The players take turns flipping pairs of cards over. On each turn, the player will first turn one card over, then a second. If the two cards are a match, the player scores one point, the two cards are removed from the game, and the player gets another turn. If they do not match, the cards are turned back over, and it is the other player’s turn. The object of the game is to match more pairs of cards than the opposing player.





Learning Spanish is fun!





Remember that repetition and meaningful use are vital to vocabulary growth. Once students have a basic vocabulary foundation, they will be able to quickly improve their listening, speaking, reading, and writing skills in Spanish. Any way you can make their learning fun, they will be more engaged and excited to learn another language. 







































































